
Robinson Secondary School PTSA General Membership Meeting

Wednesday, June 7, 2017


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Tracey Phillips, Micelle Emery, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Sandra Meyer, Valerie Pletcher, Virginia Doherty, Amy Riddick, Terri Min, Shelley Smith, Jim Witkop, Myra Hinote, Sarah Engel, Ruth Azimi, Hannie Gonzalez, Monique Burgos, Lynn Smith, Jen Marchibroda, Owen Schwartz, Lisa Davidson, Manny Mangahas

Meeting Called to Order: 7:05 pm

Approval of May 10, 2017 Minutes as presented – L.Florence motions, A.Riddick seconds. May minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Slate of Officers for the 2017-18 School Year as presented – V.Doherty motions, A.Riddick seconds. Slate of Officers for the 2017-18 School Year accepted without objections or abstentions.

Micelle Emery - President

Laurie Florence - VP Programs

Adam Birnbaum - VP Admin

Sandra Meyer - Treasurer

Carole Letzkus - Secretary

Princpal Report -  Admin. School Update: Tracey Phillips

We have been so busy this month and have had much to celebrate: the Spring Sports banquet last week, tomorrow is the last day for seniors, Friday morning is the Graduation for the B-CAT students, Friday night is prom, Friday is also 8th grade day and the 8th grade formal dance in the evening. Next week is the senior awards night, Graduation is next Thursday and ANGP is that evening. We will have half days the following week and the last day of school on 6/23 is a 2 hr. day with grades 7-10 in the field house and 11th grade in Russell [image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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Theater for senior information.

Ramping UP! is set for two weeks this summer. We are pretty much staffed for next year and have a few retirements. There is an Admin. retreat 6/28 and 6/29. The summer book rollout will be coming next week: the MS book - Fish in a Tree, HS book - Break These Rules, a selection of short stories. There are summer assignments for some AP and IB courses and that information will be out next week. There are other optional assignments but overall, it will be a short summer.

Presidents Report: Micelle Emery

M.Emery invited to this General Membership Meeting the pyramid PTA Presidents or representatives and also Robinson Booster Presidents or representatives and they introduced themselves. M.Emery will also try to sit down with each of the committee chairs again this summer to discuss what they want to do for the upcoming year.

Virginia Doherty - Robinson Marketplace chair/Oakview PTA President

Lynn Smith - Laurel Ridge PTA President

Sarah Engle - Robinson teacher/Bonnie Brae PTA representative

Shelley Smith - Robinson Booster representative/Fairview PTA Treasurer

There are a few open committee chair positions: perhaps a high school faculty rep (Chris DelGrasso is the middle school/MYIBP faculty rep) and we miss having a school counselor on the Board. T.Phillips will investigate and spread the word.

Back-to-School nights will be on Thursdays next fall. We may explore the option of having a College Prep company come and present at one of our next meetings. M.Emery wants to get more students involved with the PTSA!
Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

The Science Olympiad has a GoFundMe site to raise money for a case in the main hall at Robinson - they have raised over $4,600 from their fundraisers.

Motion to add two line items to the 2016-2017 budget for $5,000 income and $5,000 expense for the Science Olympiad Fundraiser - S.Meyer motions, S.Smith seconds. Motion accepted without objections or abstentions.

Motion to approve the 2017-18 budget as presented - S.Meyer motions, T.Min seconds. Motion accepted without objections or abstentions.

Monthly report attached.
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence 

The People’s Choice Awards reception went very well. There were 41 recipients and hospitality did a great job on the snacks and refreshments!

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications: No report

Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: No report

Our new directory chair is Jill Handman.

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School: No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School: No report

Grocery Receipts: No report

Health and Safety: No report

Hospitality: Myra Hinote
The Teacher Appreciation lunch in April worked very well in Davala Hall. We also added a new component this year and asked students to write a short personal note of appreciation to their teachers. The notes were very sweet and very much appreciated by the teachers. The People’s Choice Awards reception went well and the extra snacks were distributed to the bus drivers. We also helped with some refreshments at the Junior Honor Awards ceremony.

Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty 

Applications for Marketplace are trickling in and the application is on our website. The applications have been sent to our repeat vendors but not to school groups yet since there may be a change in club officers. There was a discussion of perhaps holding spots for school groups and ask them for an RSVP by a certain date so that all the school groups could be represented. There was also discussion on perhaps modifing the form to a Google form and collecting payment via PayPal.

For the Raffle/Silent Auction, the raffle tickets were done online but the system was difficult and time consuming. Perhaps there can be options for putting names on the raffle tickets. For Locker Day and Back-to-School nights, people can purchase raffle tickets for cash or check.

We need to promote the raffle in any way we can and options for advertising were discussed. We will also need to ask for volunteers for the raffle ticket sales.

Membership: Valerie Pletcher

We will be pushing for membership very soon and will advertise the benefits of being a PTSA member. Our hope is to get all the clubs access to the Blue/Gold Calendar and to not double-book events.

Teachers should be encouraged to join the PTSA, even with the scholarships that are offered. To receive funding, please consider joining the PTSA. If a teacher is not a member, we gave them one of the scholarship memberships.
We are planning to send out membership renewals soon, with incentives: $5 for students and teachers, $15 single parent, $35 for family (through 7/31), $40 for regular family rate. We will also ask for donations and perhaps give incentives (free raffle ticket for Marketplace).

If you have any thoughts or ideas, please share them! We need to involve the students with the membership drive - get them to talk it up in the community. We will be tying this into the Communications Chair role to communicate ideas to the Robinson community.

Ram Gardens: No report

Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report
Reflections:  No report

Scholarships: Hannie Gonzalez

The number of applications received this year was about the same as in previous years. The scholarship winners will be announced at the Senior Awards Ceremony on Wed. June 14 at 4:00pm. 

Historically, there have been five scholarships given by the PTSA: 2 Elaine Heenan, 2 Friends and 1 Delta. We will have to review funds to determine how many scholarships can be awarded next year. H.Gonzalez will do a write-up noting the historical background of the Heenan scholarship and the criteria for future scholarships.

H.Gonzalez also indicated that G.Ortega would like to ask for additional help with the Delta Scholarship.

School Funding: Shelley Smith

There was a discussion about the need to consider another school fundraiser. Ideas included a 5K walk/run, food truck at events like Marketplace (Athletic Boosters said that would be fine) or selling Popsockets for phones (maybe personalize them with a Ram head). Perhaps a Fundraising Committee can be established to consider ideas. J.Witkop has a few fundraising opportunities with local restaurants and we can begin this summer.

Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: Terri Min

Several people have stepped up to take over the various events and T.Min has found coverage to have the SUG’s sent out as needed.

Elaine Sullivan has offered to coordinate the “This is For You” event in the Spring.

Others parents have offered to assist but we do need a central person to coordinate general requests for volunteers and centralize volunteer needs at the school. Options are available and everyone agreed to pursue them to find a volunteer coordinator.

Regarding student positions, we will get the student representative forms out soon to get students more involved. 

J.Letzkus will return as Communications Chair and we will hope to get two HS reps and one MS rep., as well as additional students to help as needed. 

Webmaster: Jim Witkop

The website is a good tool to pull all the things together and communicate effectively.

We have added Google translate to the bottom of the Website page.

Old Business:
None

New Business:  

Manny Mangahas introduced a program for teen driving called “Brakes” (free with a suggested donation) where students are placed in various driving situations and asked to handle different driving conditions. L.Florence will look into the program.

Adjournment 9:05 pm


